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Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association

Quarterly Business Meeting

September 12, 2010

We Protect Southwest Virginia

Martinsville Fireman’s Cabin

Martinsville, VA

The fall business meeting was called to order at 1:23 hours by President Jeremy Williams. The invocation was given by Chaplin Kenny Hancock of the Draper Volunteer Fire Department. President Jeremy Williams of the Christiansburg Fire Department welcomed everyone in attendance.






Reports:

President: 

President Jeremy Williams offered the following report:

· President Williams wanted to thank Martinsville Volunteer Fire Department for hosting the fall meeting and the good meal that they provided.

· Touched on the incident involving the loss of the two Rocky Mount Firefighters in the tragic accident. 

1st Vice President: 
1st Vice President Marshall Lewis offered the following report:

· Wanted to thank the Martinsville Volunteer Fire Department for the meal. 

· Working on getting things together for the 2012 Convention.

2nd Vice President:

2nd Vice President J.C. Bolling offered the following report:

· Looking forward to hosting the 2013 Convention in Bristol or an area closer to Bristol.

· Would like to be able to meet with the Convention Committee to see and be able to discuss maybe having the Convention in Bristol.

· Wise Regional School was this past weekend, had a good turnout.
· Singer & Associates has been bought by Atlantic Emergency Solutions. They will be providing sales and service for Virginia. Looking forward and providing a working relationship with the Singers currant customers. The same number for Singer is still a good number for the new Company.

Treasurer:

Treasurer Billy Cook offered the following report:

· Treasurer’s report was given.

· Motion was made by Kenny Hancock and seconded by Page Brockenbrough to approve the Treasure’s Report.

· Motion voted and passed.
Secretary:

Assist Secretary Mark Smith offered the following report:

· No report for Secretary Curtis Whitt

· Motion was made by Page Brockenbrough and seconded by Kenny Hancock to approve the minutes of the last meeting.

· Motion voted and passed.
Chaplin:

Chaplin Kenny Hancock offered the following report:

· Prayer Request – Bland County FD Assist Fire Chief wife that has been having problems with chest pains.

· Prayer Request – Roy Redd, Roy may have to have some more surgery.

· Advised of the passing of Pulaski County firefighter Mr. Jimmy White.

· Advised of the passing of Abington firefighter Mr. Jim Hagy.

Sgt. At Arms:

Sgt. At Arms Jeff Saunders offered the following report:

· No Report

Executive Committee:

Mike Stevens offered the following report:

· No Report

Legislative Committee:

Mike Moles offered the following report:

· Getting ready to host a work session with the Fire Council to discuss different topics with the Association and the Fire Chief Association.

· Wanted the backing of the Association for an endorsement to represent the Association to the Fire Council.

· Motion by Jeremy Williams and seconded by Potsie Smith for the endorsement and backing of the Association.

· Motion voted and passed.

· Touched on the Second Action of Public Alliance.

· Talked about two bills - Bill 5081 & Bill 3756 that’s getting ready to go before the House and Senate. Asked for a letter to be signed by the President Jeremy Williams showing the backing of the Association. 

· Motion by Leon Reed and seconded by Potsie to support & attempt to get the two bills to pass. 

· Motion voted and passed.
Membership Committee:

Leon Reed offered the following report:

· Touched & Spoke about on how to get the Association membership back up.

· Jeremy Williams talked about coming up and putting together a brochure of what the Association is about and what we do as an Association.

· John Campbell talked about making sure that we got the information out to the different departments and making sure that they got it.

Training Committee:  

Roy Redd offered the following report:

· Touched on the Wise Regional School this past weekend.

· Advised they were not for sure if the Galax Regional School was going to make yet or not. Low attendance.

· J.C. Bolling talked about within the next 60-90 days. Fire Programs has a couple grants for approval for a new Class A Burn Building for Wise County. Along with a new addition 2nd story to their Class B Burn Building for Bristol Fire Department.

· Jeremy Williams talked about having the DEA come in and teach about the portable Meth Labs for the training for the 2011 Convention. But was open for other training. 

Welfare Committee:

Kenny Hancock offered the following report:

· No Report.

By – Laws Committee:

Page Brockenbrough offered the following report:

· Touched on the following Constitution Changes that was proposed to the Association and ask for a second vote on the changes that were made.

· Motion by Mikey Moles and seconded by Potsie Smith.

· Motion voted and passed.
Rules and Contest Committee:

Danny Yopp offered the following report:

· Talked about the competition contest and having to move the contest inside the Hotel to finish. Wanted to thank the Hotel for allowing us to move the competition inside.

· Talked about how the participation has grown for competition. Advised it was up by 30-40.

Ways and Means Committee:

Potsie Smith offered the following report:

· 50 / 50 ticket sales for this meeting - $52.00 and $26.00 to the association.

Scholarship Committee:

Jeremy Williams offered the following report for David Akers:

· A thank you card was read from Holly for the Scholarship money.

· Advised that Larry Logan agreed to continue to help and fund the scholarship fund.

Convention Committee:

Jeremy Williams offered the following report:

· Advised that David Akers has been out due to some health issues, but wanted to let everyone know that David sent his follow report to hand out for everyone to review of the totals of the 2010 Convention and that he is already working on the 2011 Convention. 

Old Business:

· No old business at this meeting.
New Business:

· Jeremy Williams requested that an audit be done on the Assist Treasurer books. Page Brokenbrough and Frank Wright reviewed the books and the books check out.

· Steve Hall was letting everyone know that October 3-10 was Fire Prevention Week and that there was several Fire Prevention Parades.

· Leon Reed wanted to take the time to thank the Convention Committee for a job well done for the 2010 convention. 

· Jeremy Williams read a thank you card from the Rocky Mount Fire Department and Family’s for the flowers that were sent on behalf of the Association.

The meeting was adjourned at 15:20 with Kenny Hancock offering the closing prayer.

Thanks to the members of the Martinsville Fire Department for hosting the meeting and serving lunch.

Next meeting will be Sunday, January 9, 2011 at 13:00 hours at Elliston Fire Department.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mark Smith

Assistant Secretary

Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association

msmith@blacksburg.gov  

www.swvafirefighters.com


